

10435 Downsville Pike Hagerstown, MD 21740 301-766-2800

Boyd J. Michael, Ed.D.Superintendent of Schools

March 17, 2022

The Honorable Guy Guzzone Budget and Taxation Committee Chair Miller Senate Office Building, 3 West Wing 11 Bladen Street Annapolis, Maryland 21401

RE: FY2023 Legislative Bond Initiative by Boonsboro, MD (Chase Six – Campus Drive Intersection)

Dear Senator Guzzone:

This letter is to express endorsement of the requested Legislative Bond Initiative (LBI) to enhance the intersection of the Boonsboro Educational Complex's Campus Drive where it meets Chase Six Boulevard and intersects Maple Avenue (Rt. 66).

Maple Avenue is a busy road and a thoroughfare used by residents traveling to and from Hagerstown. Every day thousands of cars use Maple Avenue, many of them traveling above the posted 30MPH speed limit. Maple Avenue's proximity to the educational complex compounds the existing issues, and a lighted intersection is needed to ferry students walking to and from school. A lighted intersection would also serve to better control the flow of traffic and reduce speeding.

For these reasons, Washington County Public Schools supports this request and encourages the passage of the LBI for the town of Boonsboro.

Sincerely,

Boyd J. Michael III, Ed.D

Superintendent

Copy: The Honorable Craig Zucker, Chair, Senate Capital Budget Subcommittee

Washington County Delegation Members

Board of County Commissioners of Washington County

Board of Education of Washington County

Town Council of Boonsboro

Ms. Ardath Cade



10435 Downsville Pike Hagerstown, MD 21740 301-766-2800

Boyd J. Michael, Ed.D.
Superintendent of Schools

March 17, 2022

The Honorable Maggie McIntosh Appropriations Committee Chair Taylor House Office Building, Room 121 11 Bladen Street Annapolis, Maryland 21401

RE: FY2023 Legislative Bond Initiative by Boonsboro, MD (Chase Six – Campus Drive Intersection)

Dear Delegate McIntosh:

This letter is to express endorsement of the requested Legislative Bond Initiative (LBI) to enhance the intersection of the Boonsboro Educational Complex's Campus Drive where it meets Chase Six Boulevard and intersects Maple Avenue (Rt. 66).

Maple Avenue is a busy road and a thoroughfare used by residents traveling to and from Hagerstown. Every day, thousands of cars use Maple Avenue, many of them traveling above the posted 30MPH speed limit. Maple Avenue's proximity to the educational complex compounds the existing issues, and a lighted intersection is needed to ferry students walking to and from school. A lighted intersection would also serve to better control the flow of traffic and reduce speeding.

For these reasons, Washington County Public Schools supports this request and encourages the passage of the LBI for the town of Boonsboro.

Sincerely,

Boyd J. Michael III, Ed.D

Superintendent

Copy: The Honorable Ben Barnes, Chair, House Capital Budget Subcommittee

Washington County Delegation Members

Board of County Commissioners of Washington County

Board of Education of Washington County

Town Council of Boonsboro

Ms. Ardath Cade



10435 Downsville Pike Hagerstown, MD 21740 301-766-2800

Boyd J. Michael, Ed.D.
Superintendent of Schools

March 17, 2022

The Honorable David R. Brinkley Secretary of Budget and Management Department of Budget and Management 45 Calvert Street Annapolis, Maryland 21401

RE: FY2023 Legislative Bond Initiative by Boonsboro, MD (Chase Six - Campus Drive Intersection)

Dear Secretary Brinkley:

This letter is to express endorsement of the requested Legislative Bond Initiative (LBI) to enhance the intersection of the Boonsboro Educational Complex's Campus Drive where it meets Chase Six Boulevard and intersects Maple Avenue (Rt. 66).

Maple Avenue is a busy road and a thoroughfare used by residents traveling to and from Hagerstown. Every day thousands of cars use Maple Avenue, many of them traveling above the posted 30MPH speed limit. Maple Avenue's proximity to the educational complex compounds the existing issues, and a lighted intersection is needed to ferry students walking to and from school. A lighted intersection would also serve to better control the flow of traffic and reduce speeding.

For these reasons, Washington County Public Schools supports this request and encourages the passage of the LBI for the town of Boonsboro.

Sincerely,

Boyd J. Michael III, Ed.D

Superintendent

Copy: The Honorable Craig Zucker, Chair, Senate Capital Budget Subcommittee

The Honorable Ben Barnes, Chair House Capital Budget Subcommittee

Washington County Delegation Members

Board of County Commissioners of Washington County

Board of Education of Washington County

Town Council of Boonsboro

Ms. Ardath Cade